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Hi, my name is Roshni Pawar. I am a former student at CMIT Middle School and will be graduating from the high school this June. I am also a Girl Scout. This year I plan on hosting a project called Going for Gold; Groundballing with Lacrosse. The purpose of this project is to raise awareness of the lack of racial diversity within the sport of Lacrosse. I plan on tackling this by hosting a 5-6 week program introducing the sport to younger girls, grades 6-8, and teaching them about the different opportunities available. Each week there will be an hour-long session; sessions 1-2 will take place on zoom, session 3 will be in person but conducted in a classroom, and sessions 4-5 will be in person but conducted outside on a field. Depending on how the girls feel, we will have a short game in the 6th week to demonstrate what they have learned, in which families are welcome to come out and watch. The in-person sessions will take place in Laurel, MD. Sticks and goggles will be provided for the girls for the in-person sessions, so there is no need for them to be purchased unless you would like to have your own. If so I can send a few links to beginners' sticks. Please don’t hesitate to reach out if you have any questions or concerns. My email is roshnipawar2022@gmail.com

